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Letter from the District Governor 

My Fellow Rotarians, 

It is hard to believe, but the first quarter of the Rotary year is over.  I had 

the distinct privilege to visit with all 43 clubs, plus one satellite, attended nine 

club events, revisited five clubs, held two district events, visited with the ex-

change students, joined in on the fun at the multi-club event at Pocono 

Downs, and had a wonderful time on Harvey’s Lake at the End of Summer 

Bash.  I will be presenting my talk at one additional satellite club and one 

regular club.  

Lots of miles, but so worth it! 

   On a personal note, I have enjoyed becoming familiar with Northeast 

Pennsylvania. When the dust settles, I am planning to write a little bit about 

the vast historical heritage that I have come to know. For instance, did you 

know that all but six miles of Sullivan’s March happened in our district?  Our 

southernmost club, Slate Belt, meets six miles from the start in Forks Town-

ship and the march ended in Athens. Also, the entire campaign was started 

because of the Wyoming Massacre. The final battle at Newtown, NY was 

considered the final turning point in the Revolutionary War. 

   As we move into the second quarter, I plan to turn my attention to Ro-

tary promotion.  We are working on launching the “People of Action” cam-

paign through television, radio, billboard, and newspapers.  A radio campaign 

has already begun in Cluster 1.I ask that any Rotarians involved in media to 

please contact Laurie Stephens, our Public Image Chair, at laurie@about-

design.com, and let her know if you can give assistance. 

  I have distributed brochures for the Gala For Peace to all of your club 

presidents.  The idea is to use a professional brochure to open up a discus-

sion about Rotary with new people. The gala proceeds will support a Rotary 

Peace Center. It would be great if we can get sponsors and auction items, 

but it would be even greater if you could get new people interested in Rotary.  

Invite them to an event, ask them to be a speaker, or just try to make sure 

that they know what Rotary is about.  

Remember, that 60 percent of the general population does not know what 

we are! Remember those seeds I talk about as potential members? Let’s light 

a fire under them and watch Rotary grow! 

   Briefly, please consider donating an auction item to the Gala Auction.  I 

am specifically interested in something that would showcase your business.  

mailto:laurie@about-design.com
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Remember, this is a live auction 

and the Gala attendees will hear 

about your business. 

   Speaking of business, please 

try to record your classification 

and business information on the 

District website. It is mobile-

friendly now, so you should be 

able to do this easily.   

We are trying to assemble a 

business directory for DGE 

Roger’s year. 

   The district essay contest will 

be rolled out later this week.  We 

are trying to send it to the schools 

with a registration packet for the 

Youth Conference, which will be 

held on April 22, 2018, just prior 

to our District Conference.  Craig 

Devenport of the Wellsboro Club, 

will be the chair for this year.  You 

can also expect a relatively accu-

rate District Directory in the next 

two weeks. It will be available 

online and printed copies will be 

provided to anyone who would 

like one. 

   Membership continues to be 

a concern for our district.  We are 

currently at 1,105 members.  

However, those numbers are 

clean, and accurately represent 

active Rotarians. If each club 

brings in two members this quar-

ter, we will be halfway to our goal 

of 1,250.   

The District is offering a waiver 

of district dues to a new member 

who is either related or shares a 

household with a current District 

7410 Rotarian. This represents a 

savings of $50 to a new member.   

It is up to the individual club to 

provide any additional incentives.  

The Rotary International dues will 

be same for the new member. 

   My last comments are a little 

more somber. We have witnessed 

an unprecedented number of 

natural disasters in North America 

in the past six weeks.  There are 

several Rotarians working hard to 

get us the information needed so 

that we can provide help.  Rotary 

International has set up four Do-

nor Advised Funds for Puerto 

Rico, the Gulf Coast, Mexico and 

those affected by Irma and Maria.  

I have put the link on the district 

website, and have a great deal of 

confidence that the money will go 

to the areas needed.  

It is very important that we 

make intelligent decisions when 

giving aid.  We don’t want to be 

one of the problems.  We want to 

be part of the solution. 

  With that, I wish you the best 

that the fall season can offer.  My 

husband and I will host a crazy 

Halloween party on November 5, 

and would be happy to invite any-

one who wants to come.  It comes 

with a twist, but it does raise 

money for Operation Warm.  Drop 

me a line if you are interested. 

 

All my best, 

DG Karin 

 

 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR CONTINUES…. 

Support Peace  
Make your reservation for 
the evening of November 18 
and be ready to dance and 
revel the night away. 
Place: Kalahari Resort Po-
cono 
Tickets: $100 per person  
Register online www.RotaryDistrict7410.org  
 
There are three options to support the cause:  
1. Provide an item or service from your business which 
will be auctioned at the event. Business items will be 
featured during the live auction and will also be listed 
in the program brochure.  
2. Sponsor the event as an advertiser. Advertisers will 
be featured in the program brochure and on the Dis-
trict 7410 website for 6 months.  
3. Make a tax-deductible donation towards the  
Rotary Peace Centers. The Rotary of the Strouds-
burgs has graciously agreed to be the collector for the 
funds through their club’s Foundation. Donors will be 
listed in the program brochure, if desired.  
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The Rotary Club of The Abingtons 

Club’s Been Picking Up Litter for 40-Plus Years 
Abingtons Rotarians spent a recent Saturday morning cleaning up Routes 6 and 11. Trash picked up was placed 

in large garbage bags to be taken away by PennDOT. Shown rom left are Steve Lenceski, Dave Griffin, John Ham-

brose, Jessica Selige, Bruce Valentine, Ryan Campbell, Steve Selige and Chris Selige. Chairman of the event, Chris 

Selige said, "We started the day fortified with coffee and donuts and with eight of us working together, the cleanup 

went well.” The Rotary Club of the Abingtons has been cleaning part of the highway for more than 40 years.  

Another Year of Savoring ‘Taste of the Abingtons’  
BY EILEEN CHRISTIAN 

On September 24, the ball 

rooms of the Ramada Inn were  

transformed with autumnal dé-

cor for  the Taste of the Abing-

tons, compliments of local Ro-

tarians.  

This annual event, our 13th, 

attracts about 30 vendors, who 

will give away delectable food 

bites to ticket buyers. Some 

tasters have been surprised 

when grocery stores, like Weis 

Market and Gerrity’s have 

booths to show off interesting 

tastes prepared in their stores. 

We think of food preparation 

coming from restaurants but to-

day’s grocery stores have 

changed that concept. 

Some of our newest restau-

rants were first-time vendors at 

the Taste. Constantino’s Cater-

ing home base is at the former 

Patsel’s, now a spot for special 

events. Then there were the Al-

ter House, the Harvest Seasonal 

Grill & Wine Bar from Montage 

Mountain with farm to table 

bites. Nina’s, Abbiocco, Man-

nings Dairy Farm, Sunrise Café 

and others.  

Besides the fantastic food 

offerings, we also promoted our 

local wine distributors and brew-

eries with sips. Perhaps you al-

ways wanted to have a puff on a 

good cigar, now you can at the 

Taste of the Abingtons. The 

many areas at the Ramada offer 

places where the smoke will not 

SEE, “ABINGTONS,” PAGE 6. 
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Rotary Club of Tunkhannock 

Rotarians Hear about Mission to Haiti 

interfere.  Music of all kinds will 

be heard throughout the event.  

Little tables and chairs will be 

set up here and there for friends 

to gather and enjoy the food, 

drink and each other.   

Many loyal businesses know 

of the value of a Rotary event 

and do not have food or drink to 

offer, but they contributed gift 

certificates and attractive items 

for baskets for our raffle and 

auction at the Taste.  

The event is a fundraiser so 

what will Rotary do with the 

money raised? As always we 

are committed to the End Polio 

campaign but this year Hurri-

cane Harvey left so many peo-

ple in Texas with no home, no 

car, no clothes, and no flood 

insurance to help them.  Strat-

egy calls have been placed and 

planned responses have begun 

with Rotary clubs in Texas and 

Louisiana to develop a cohesive 

response. Our Rotary network is 

well established and donated 

dollars will be placed where 

needed most. 

ABINGTONS… 

CONTINUED FROM PAGE FOUR. 

At the Sept 14 Tunkhannock 

Rotary Luncheon, the club had 

the pleasure of hearing from 

Leah Rome about her mission 

to Haiti. The Club provided 

some funding to Leah for her 

trip. Leah was one of three 

young people who went to Haiti 

on Mar 9-18, 2017, as part of 

the Haiti Partnership team. She 

flew to Port-au-Prince, and then 

stayed in Hermitage, which is 6 

hr way from Port-au-Prince. 

She mentioned that there is 

running water next to the school 

and church and this is the water 

system that our planned Tunk-

hannock Rotary global grant 

would improve. 

Before she left for Haiti, she 

raised money to buy 50 pairs of 

shoes for the kids in town. 

Shoes were $10 per pair, were 

used and bought locally. 

They also made meals for 

those working and helped paint 

the inside and outside of the 

school. She participated in a pre

-school with a girl from VA and 

taught the children how to write 

their name and some numbers. 

When asked, she com-

mented that she was most sur-

prised about how poor they 

were and how little they had. 

Because of her experiences, 

she remarked that she has 

changed since she took a lot for 

granted and now appreciates 

the small things much more. 

She intends to go back to Haiti 

next year. 

Leah showed a YouTube 

video about her time in Haiti 

(https://youtube/fzLtUHFR_SM). 

Leah Rome recounts her mis-

sion trip to Haiti to Tunkhannock 

Rotarians. 

Mental Illness Often Linked to Drug 

Abuse and Criminal Behavior 

At the Aug 24 Luncheon, 

Tunkhannock Rotary had the 

honor of hearing from Wyoming 

County Chief Detective David 

Ide on the drug issues in the 

county and District Attorney Jeff 

Mitchell about the Drug Take 

Back (DTB) Program.   

In Wyoming County, heroin 

is a major problem as are pre-

scription drugs and meth.  

Detective Ide commented 

that one area that does not get 

enough credit in Wyoming 

County is the drug court, which 

does a great job helping people 

convicted of drug offenses who 

SEE, “DRUGS,” PAGE 8. 

https://youtu.be/fzLtUHFR_SM
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The Rotary Clubs of Hazleton and Freeland 

Interacters Reach Out to “Sister School” in Texas 

Rotarian Kim McNulty, on 

behalf of the MMI Preparatory 

School in Freeland, said she is 

“happy to report on a recent 

project that was completed by 

MMI's Interact Club.”  

The club is sponsored by the 

Hazleton and Freeland Rotary 

Clubs.   

“We are all aware of how 

devastating Hurricane Harvey 

was to many people in Texas,” 

McNulty reports. “The MMI 

community, led by our Interact 

Club, collected goods in two 

separate drives over the last 

two weeks.” 

Robert Olive, an MMI faculty 

member, grew up and taught 

middle school in Humble, 

Texas, which was one of the 

areas that was drastically af-

fected by the storm. MMI made 

contact with the principal and 

teachers at our new “sister 

school,” Humble Middle 

School.  The Interact Club then 

collected school supplies to be 

sent directly to this school 

which just recently opened 

again. On Wednesday, they 

managed to ship 12 boxes to-

taling 356 pounds of supplies to 

the school for their students 

and faculty! 

At the same time, the Inter-

act Club collected other per-

sonal, cleaning and medical 

supplies in partnership with the 

Freeland Fire Department. One 

of our parents, Reese Eyerly, at 

The Merrick Group also ran a 

concurrent drive there to add to 

our collection.   

The Freeland Fire Department 

picked up two pick-up truck loads 

of goods on Tuesday 

Rotarians do great things at all 

levels and we are proud of these 

students for their efforts!” McNulty 

concluded.  
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really want to change and get 

their lives back on track.   

He also pointed out that al-

though there is much emphasis 

today on the drug abuse epi-

demic, a subject seldom ad-

dressed is the mental health 

problem that is the underlying 

issue that leads to much of the 

drug abuse, including low self-

esteem, bullying and depres-

sion. He estimated that of the 

people in jail, between 50 and 

60 percent may have mental 

health issues that have not 

been addressed leading to ad-

diction and abusive behavior. 

DA Jeff Mitchell talked about 

the Drug Take Back (DTB) Pro-

gram in Wyoming County. He 

commented that the Drug Take 

Back Events in Wyoming 

County have been in operation 

for the last seven to eight 

years.  Over that time, 2,300 

pounds of drugs have been col-

lected for proper disposal. He 

acknowledged the outstanding 

help of the Tunkhannock Rotary 

in promoting this event through 

proactive community outreach. 

He thanked the club for their 

outstanding efforts in this regard 

and asked for our continued 

support for this endeavor.  

He also mentioned the three 

permanent drug collections 

boxes that are in the county 

courthouse, as well as the 

Tunkhannock Borough and 

Township Police Departments. 

These boxes are available for 

individuals to drop off drugs be-

tween the semi-annual DTB 

events.  

The next Drug Take Back 

Event is 10 AM to 2 PM on Sat-

urday, Oct. 28 at CVS and Rite-

Aid Pharmacies in Tunkhan-

nock and Lech’s Pharmacies in 

Laceyville and Nicholson. 

Wyoming County Detective  David Ide (left) and District Attorney Jeff 

Mitchell tell Tunkhannock Rotarians about the impact of mental illness 

and drug abuse on criminal behavior. 

DRUGS… CONTINUED FROM PAGE SIX. 

Rotary District 7410 

Mark Your Calendar for “A Gala for Peace” 
Join us at Kalahari Resort 

Pocono on Saturday, Novem-

ber 18, 2017 from 5:30 p.m. 

to 11 p.m. for a Black Tie Op-

tional Dinner Dance.  

Rotary District 7410 pre-

sents “A Gala for Peace,” with 

a commitment to raise 

$25,000 toward the Rotary 

Peace Center Program. 

These centers are shining 

examples of what education 

and understanding to do in 

these times of conflict and 

uncertainty. 

Rotary’s commitment to 

peace and the generosity of 

Rotarians around the world 

are what make the Rotary 

Peace Centers program a 

success. Since 2002, the Ro-

tary Peace Centers have 

trained over 1,000 Rotary 

Peace Fellows who are now 

working as leaders in govern-

ment, nongovernmental or-

ganizations, the military, law 

enforcement, education, hu-

manitarian assistance, re-

storative justice, and interna-

tional governance organiza-

tions. In addition to contribut-

ing to peace as individuals, 

these dedicated fellows are 

part of an expanding global 

network of Rotary alumni 

whose influence grows with 

each graduating class.  

Rotary Peace Fellows 

study at Rotary Peace Cen-

ters located in countries other 

than their own. Through a rig-

orous program of academic 

study and practical training, the 

Rotary Peace Centers develop 

leaders who become catalysts 

for peace and conflict resolution 

in their communities and around 

the globe. 
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Exchange Students Introduced to School and Club 

The Rotary Club of Tunkhannock 

Rotarians serve up ice cream to teachers in Tunkhannock  as part of their introduc-

tions of this year’s inbound Rotary Exchange Students. 

The Rotary Club of Tunkhannock 

On Sept. 6, Rotary Club members 

served ice cream at a social at the Tunk-

hannock Area High School to introduce our 

two inbound exchange students to the 

school faculty.  

At our Sept 14 Club meeting at Purkey's 

Pink Apple, the exchange students were 

introduced to our membership. 

Nico Chaulet is 17 years old from Li-

moges France. He reported that he does 

not participate in sports in France. 

Vittorio Sica is from Naples, Italy, where 

pizza was invented.  He is enjoying the 

United State. He is also the brother of Ste-

fano, one of the club’s 2016-2017 inbound 

exchange students. 

Nico Chaulet and Bittorio Sica, below left and 

right, respectively, got to  introduce themselves to 

teachers and Rotary Club members at the start of 

the new school year last month. 
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The Rotary Club of North Scranton 

 

Remembering a Fellow 

Rotarian and Good Friend 
This summer, the North Scran-

ton Rotary donated a bench in 

memory of Donald E. Welsch, a 

long time member of our club. Mr. 

Welsch resided at St. Mary's Villa 

and club members would regularly 

visit him, periodically bringing 

their Wednesday morning break-

fast meeting there throughout the 

year.  

The bench was placed and dedi-

cated at St. Mary's Villa with his 

family members taking part in the 

program. 

The Rotary Club of Plymouth 

Club Gathers to Welcome Couple as New Members 
Plymouth President J.K. Karavis recently installed Dan and Mary Jo Charney at a recent meeting. Pictured 

are Past District Governor Paul “Budd” O’Malia, Marie Ondish, Maryjo Charney, Daniel Charney, Frank Ondish, 

J.K. Karavis and Janet Franchella. Claiming the second row for his himself  is Eric Cheatley. 
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A Unique Way to Promote Rotary 

The Pittston Rotary commissioned local artist Dylan Slater to de-

sign and paint a fire hydrant on Williams Street in Pittston. The 

goal with our new sign was to create iconic images that reinforces 

Rotary as a member of the Pittston Community 

The Rotary Club 

Of Pittston 
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Rotaries of Kingston, Plymouth & Wyoming 

Three Club Presidents Installed 
The Rotary Clubs of Plymouth, Kingston and 

Wyoming recently held a joint installation dinner at 
Keely's pavilion, Kingston. The newly installed 
presidents for the 2017-18 year are shown from 
left:  Tom Tranguch, Kingston, Rich Sobeck, Wyo-
ming and John "J.K." Karavis, Plymouth.  

The Rotary Club of New Milford 

Rotarians Dine with Youth Leaders 
The New Milford Area Rotary Club hosted a dinner for 

graduates and sponsors of RYLA, the Rotary Youth Leadership 

Awards, a week-long student leadership program held at Key-

stone College The RYLA students are jointly sponsored by New 

Milford Rotary and two local VFW posts. Also honored was 

Ben Galvin, an exchange student recently returned from a year 

in Thailand.  From left to right, Front Row: exchange student 

Ben Galvin from Mountain View; RYLA graduates Karris 

Fazzi (Blue Ridge), Bethany Maby (Susquehanna), and Chloe 

Tinklepaugh (Susquehanna). Back Row: Melody Haley, New 

Milford Area Rotary, Aubrey Elbrecht, Musa-Stiles VFW 

Great Bend; and Bill and Judy Harmer, Elk Mountain VFW 

Kingsley.  [RYLA graduates not present: Matthew Gerrity, 

Faith Mountain; Dakota Stoddard, Faith Mountain; Cameron 

DeManicor, Mountain View; Patricia Ayers, Mountain View; 

and Mike Braun, Susquehanna.] 

The Rotary Club of Hazleton 

S I P P I N G  &  S U P P I N G  

 I N  H A Z L E T O N . . . …  

   “ T H A N K S  T O  E V E R Y O N E  F O R  A  

S U C C E S S F U L  W I N E  &  B E E R  F E S T I -

V A L .  S E E  Y O U  N E X T  Y E A R ! ”  
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The Rotary Club of the Abingtons 

Club Welcomes New Member 
Veronica Dende was installed by Warren Watkins and Gus 

Vlassis as a new member of Rotary Club of the Abingtons. Dende 

was sponsored by Leah Rudolph. Pictured from left are Watkins, 
Rudolph, Vlassis, and Dende 

The Rotary Club of Hazleton 

Another Paul Harris Fellow Pin for Jones 
President Toni Christman (left) presented Terry Jones with his 

fourth Paul Harris Fellowship pin at a recent meeting of the Hazleton 

Rotary Clubs as President Elect-Kathi Oh looked on. 

Join us at the Peace 

Gala… 
 

District Governor  

Karin-Susan Breit-

lauch  
P.O. Box 700 Saylorsburg, PA 

18353  

ksbvet@ptd.net  

610-390-0351  

 

Peace Gala Chair  

Ruth Ann Rocchio  

106 Carnforth Dr.  

Bushkill, PA 18324  
rotaryRA1617@gmail.com 

 570-242-2361  
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District 7410 — 2017 Club Data 

New Rotarians 

Abingtons Veronica Dende 

  Eugene Little 

Freeland Edward Sharp 

Hazleton William Flood 

  Peter Spohn 

Newfoundland Joanne Sillitoe 

Sayre Shannon Ackley 

Wyoming  Thomas Mosca 

Club 

Total 

Mem. 

New 

Mem. 

Attend. 

% 

Abingtons 50 2 40.16% 

Athens 17     

Blakeslee 11   80.00% 

Dallas 42     

Dunmore 13     

Forest City Area 13   71.10% 

Freeland 10  1   

Hamlin Lake Ariel 32   43.75% 

Hawley 23     

Hazleton 78 2 65.03% 

Honesdale 39   41.00% 

Jim Thorpe 24   46.00% 

Kingston 19   64.00% 

Lehighton 9     

Mid-Valley (Dickson City) 2   50.00% 

Milford-Matamoras 32     

Montrose 17     

Mountaintop 22     

Mt. Pocono 19     

New Milford 17     

Newfoundland 36 1 90.15% 

North Pocono 18     

North Scranton 24   72.00% 

Pittston 18  55.00% 

Plains 19   65.00% 

Plymouth 19     

Pocono Mountains 21     

Sayre 17 1 67.00% 

Scranton 38     

Slate Belt Rotary 20   70.00% 

Smithfields  21   41.17% 

Stroudsburgs, The 104  64.76% 

Towanda 12     

Trail  18     

Troy 22     

Tunkhannock 67     

Weatherly 10     

Wellsboro 44     

West End 13     

Wilkes-Barre 30     

Winola 15     

Wyalusing Area 26     

Wyoming Rotary 19 1  32.00% 



 
       District 7410 

 

President – Rotary International 2017-2018 
Ian H.S. Riseley (Victoria, Australia) 
 
District Governor 7410 – 2017-2018 
Karin-Susan Breitlauch 
PO Box 700 
402 Garfield Way, Saylorsburg  18353 
Email:  ksbvet@ptd.net 
610-390-0351 
 
District Officers 
Roger Mattes, Jr., DGE 2018-2019 
Email:  matteslaw@epix.net 
 
Karen DeMatteo, DGN 2019-2020 
Email:  karenandrotary@gmail.com 
 

Marcia Loughman, IPDG 
Vice Governor 2017-18 
Email:  madio@epix.net  

 
District Treasurer 
John Regula (The Abingtons) 
Email:  johnregula@aol.com 
 
Newsletter Editor/Public Image 
Wes Skillings (Wyalusing) 
Email:  wes@skillunlimited.com 
 
Administrative Assistant 
Newsletter Publisher & Webmaster 
Brenda Allen 
Phone:  570-767-1187 

Assistant Governors by Cluster 
 
1. Nancy Brittain (Sayre)   nbrittain@stny.rr.com 
Athens, Sayre, Towanda, Troy, Wellsboro 
 
2.  Norm Kelly (Tunkhannock) 
normkelly@sbcglobal.net 
Forest City, Montrose, New Milford, Trail, Tunk-
hannock, Winola, Wyalusing 
 
3. James Pierce (Hawley)  
Maryandjim.pierce@gmail.com 
Hamlin, Hawley, Honesdale, Milford-Matamoras, 
Newfoundland 
 
4. Bill Skinner (Slate Belt)  
skinww@gmail.com 
Blakeslee, Mt. Pocono, Pocono Mountains, Slate 
Belt, The Smithfields, The Stroudsburgs, West 
End 
 
5. Paul Brenner (Hazleton)

paul.brenner.54@gmail.com 
Freeland, Hazleton, Jim Thorpe, Lehighton, 
Mountaintop, Weatherly 
 
6. Joseph Loughman (North Scranton)    
     ctssm@epix.net 
The Abingtons, Dunmore, Mid Valley, North Po-
cono, North Scranton, Scranton 
 
7. John John, (Pittston) 

johnj@goldenbusiness.com   
Dallas, Kingston, Pittston, Plains, Plymouth, 
Wilkes-Barre, Wyoming 
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